Through Online

No. RK/FCA/Drawl to Jaishi/ 7657
Himachal Pradesh Forest Department

From:
Divisional Forest Officer,
Shimla Forest Division.

To:
Executive Engineer,
Shimla Rural Division,
HPPWD, Dhami.

Dated Shimla-2, the 04 -ed— 2044

Subject:- Diversion of 5.4794 ha. of Forest land in favour of Executive Engineer,
Himachal Pradesh Public Works Department, Shimla Rural Division
Dhami, for the Construction of link road from Drawl to Jaishi, km 0/00
to 7/965, within the jurisdiction of Shimla (Rural) Forest Division,
Tehsil and  District—Shimla, HP  (Online  Proposal = No.
FP/HP/ROAD/143552/2021).

" Please refer to your office letter No. PW-SRDD-WA-FCA/2023/2716
dated 31* January, 2023 on the subject cited above.

2. In this regard, it is intimated that the Joint Inspection Report attached
with your office letter referred to above in compliance to the shortcoming noticed by the Sub-
Office, Shimla (Regional Office, Chandigarh), Ministry of Environment, Forest and Climate
Change, Govt. of India vide letter No. FC/HPC/65/2023 dated 25" November, 2023 was
found similar to the report submitted by your office earlier due to which the same cannot be

entertained.

Therefore, the revised Joint Inspection Report may be submitted to this
office duly attending the points mentioned in the shortcoming raised by the Regional Office
within week’s positively as the time limit to attend the observation as mentioned in the letter
of the Regional Office has also been elapsed. You may also attend this office in person on
any working day to discuss the matter and to attend the observation, please without further

delay.

Yours faithfully,
(=

Divisional Forest Officer (Rural),
Forest Division, Shimla.



